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	Southern California Trade Corridor Improvement Fund (TCIF) Working Group Update

The CEO’s from the Southern California TCIF Working Group met with Assembly Speaker Fabian Nunez to discuss the allocation of the Proposition 1B bond proceeds for goods movement. The Speaker expressed his support for obtaining a fair share of funds for Southern California and would like to work closely with the working group as this process moves forward. 
Next week, I along with CEO’s from the Southern California TCIF Working Group and other key stakeholders will participate in a two-day non-binding “mediation” session in Sacramento with Secretary Dale Bonner to gain consensus on the implementation of the TCIF program.

Eastside Transit Corridor Phase Two Project Completes Early Scoping Meetings

Last night, Metro completed a successful series of early public scoping meetings for the Eastside Transit Corridor Phase Two project. The goal of the project is to improve mobility in the Corridor by connecting the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension (under construction) to cities further east of Los Angeles. The Eastside Corridor includes all or portions of the cities of Montebello, Pico Rivera, Whittier, Monterey Park, Rosemead, South El Monte, El Monte, Industry, Commerce, Santa Fe Springs, Downey and Bell, as well as unincorporated portions of Los Angeles County. 
Four public meetings (and one inter-agency meeting) were conducted over the past two weeks to inform the corridor communities about the study and to elicit their input on the scope of the project’s Alternatives Analysis. More than 250 people attended meetings held in Whittier, Montebello, Rosemead and Pico Rivera. Participants were generally in favor of the transit improvements and look forward to greater definition of the alignment(s) and mode as the project moves forward. Further public scoping comments may be submitted through November 30th via mail, e-mail, fax or by phone. 

Next steps involve the preparation of a Project Scoping Report that documents the complete public process, issues raised and how best to address them in the Alternatives Analysis. The initial alternatives screening results will be presented to the Metro Board in early 2008.  

Media Inquiry into Congestion Pricing in Los Angeles
Today, the Los Angeles Times inquired about congestion pricing in Los Angeles County as compared to the projects that San Diego is pursuing. Metro Planning staff noted that one difference in implementing congestion pricing between San Diego and Los Angeles is land availability. San Diego is concentrating on expanding freeway lanes to use as toll lanes. By contrast, in Los Angeles, extra capacity to the highway or arterial system cannot be added in many parts of the county without extensive right-of-way impacts. Additionally, Los Angeles traffic patterns are dispersed throughout a very large area. For LA, Metro is considering a slightly different congestion pricing model, at least for short term implementation.  In LA, Metro may consider converting existing carpool lanes to toll lanes in conjunction with promotion of expanded public transit capacity. The story is expected to run over the weekend.  

Media Inquiry into Metro Construction Contractors

The Press Enterprise in Riverside this week inquired about Metro’s working experience with contractors Washington Group and Shimmick/Obayashi Joint Venture, two companies that are reportedly involved in constructing a freeway interchange at the nexus of the 60 and 91 freeways. Washington Group is part of the joint venture Eastside Light Rail Constructors now building the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension. Shimmick/Obayashi Joint Venture built the Metro Orange Line.  Staff reported that the Eastside project is currently 68 percent complete and is considered on-time and on-budget. The project has an excellent safety record of nearly 2.4 million work hours without a single day away from work due to an accident. Shimmick/Obayashi completed the Metro Orange Line project on-time and under budget. The story is expected to run this weekend.

Next Week’s Procurement Postings
IFB to Procure a Trench Drain System

Metro has released an Invitation for Bids to procure a Trench Drain System at Divisions 5, 10 and 18. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 16, 2007 through January 4, 2008.

Metro is seeking a qualified contractor to perform the complete construction and construction management work for trench drain systems at three bus divisions. The purpose of the work is to collect contaminated water from bus washing and to divert it into a nearby clarifier.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Brian P. Mahaffey, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7327.

IFB to Procure Hybrid Sedan Vehicles

Metro will release an Invitation for Bids next week to procure 142 hybrid sedan vehicles.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 19, 2007, through February 12, 2008.

The hybrid sedan vehicles are being procured for the non-revenue fleet of vehicles to support the agency’s operations.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Amy Ly, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-2632.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
I will be out of the office beginning Monday, November 19, 2007 through Wednesday, November 21, 2007.  I will be returning to the office on Monday, November 26, 2007.

During my absence, Carol Inge, Chief Planning Officer, will act on my behalf with full signature authority.  She can be reached at (213) 922-3056.

If you need to reach someone from my office, please call (213) 922-6888.
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